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 Chapter Officers 2011-2012

 President
 Mr. Peter Dawson
360-779-8219
etypebubba@aol.com

 1st Vice President
 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
360-275-0589
haggis@wavecable.com

 2nd Vice President
 None



 Secretary/Treasurer
 Mr. Charles Yankosky
206-780-0563
cyankosky@yahoo.com

 Marshal
 CPO Stephen Quance
360-731-5552
sdquance@yahoo.com

 Chaplain
 Mr. Richard Dexter
360-692-6876
rdexter@tscnet.com

 Color Bearer
 

 

Hero Camp Officers 2011-2012

 Commander
 Col William Biscomb
 206-842-6417
milfordbiscomb@comcast.net

 Chief of Staff
 Mr. Alex Jordan
 
jordan3614@hotmail.com

 Adjutant
 MMCM Henry Carman
 360-698-4776
hankcarman@wavecable.com

Meeting Notice!
We will meet at VFW Post #239, 190 Dora Ave, Bremerton (see directions) on Friday 10 Feb. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend.

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the Last Meeting

        President Peter Dawson opened the meeting at 19:00. Minutes from the previous meeting were ap-proved as mailed.  District Rep Wendell Dutt report-

ed that MWB Wayne Smith is trying to get volunteers to raise money for the Collingwood Museum. They are in dire straits over mortgage payments. There is a great need to persuade people, who we think would be good for the chapter, to join. We should be able to get mem-bers once the flag team starts making presentations. Franklin Lodge #5 recently had its Ben Franklin Night. WM Phil Rice gave a 15 minute account of Franklin’s life. Franklin started out as an ardent supporter of the Crown and became a super patriot. Hank Carman sug-gested giving input to Jim Kendall so that he can put out an e-mail giving notice that our flag team is avail-able to do flag presentations. Along with a Toast to the Flag, we can do the first nine flags of Historic Flags and if you want to see the rest join Sojourners  Wen-dell Dutt mentioned that there is already a computer CD that has the Flags program. Pres. Peter Dawson commented that doing it live is much better than projecting it on a bulkhead. Get the word out to the lodges. Hank does “A Toast To The Flag” and Dick Dexter does “Old Glory.”  They did a “Flag Build-ing” at Silverdale #311 that went from 6:45 to 7:30. When visiting they leave cards with “A Toast To The Flag” printed on it to let people know we’re here. It’s Patriotic as well. 

            New Business: We asked if we could leave the Chapter’s flags at the VFW hall, as well as the pod-ium. When it comes to getting new members, recruiting and retention is an issue throughout the Masonic world. Bill Biscomb suggested finding inter-esting people to do a program for us. Pres. Peter noted that the problem of inviting a guest speaker is that too few people turn up. A guest speaker should be adver-tised more than one meeting ahead of time. Lance Otis has the Tri-County Lodge Roster books ready to dis-tribute. You can get a pocket-sized copy of that roster off the web. Representative Wendell Dutt has a Quar-terly Chapter Vitality Assessment to fill out, rating how the chapters in his district are doing. 

[image: image4.png]


[image: image5.png]HON. JOIN ¥. MILLER



           Lance Otis and his wife recently made a trip to Australia. Nov. 18 was Veterans Day. The State of Victoria had a nice ceremony at their National War Memorial. The building is based on the tomb of Hali- carnassus in Greece and looks like the Scottish Rite temple in Washington, D.C. ANZAC troops did a 3 hour drill. At noon they opened the memorial building. Inside there was a 50 ft. X 50 ft hole in the ceiling. Just at that time the sun passes over the roof and lights up the tomb. During the 1ST and 2ND  World Wars the Australians and New Zealanders were thinking not only of their friends and relatives but also of their allies. Look up the Scottish Rite memorial on Wikepedia and it mentions the Mel-bourne Memorial.. It sits on a large piece of land and includes gardens and museums. 

         The meeting was closed at 19:30.

          Secretary Charles found an interesting article among his Aunt Melba’s papers. She saved a copy of the George Washington Bicentennial edition of the Bainbridge Review from Port Blakely, WA, dated February 18, 1932. I’d had the paper for years, but not being a Mason then, didn’t realize its significance. The editor of the Bainbridge Review then was Maj. Henry William L. Niemeyer (1879-7Jan. 1936), who was a member of Renton Masonic Lodge #29. Washington’s birthday is Feb. 22. The article reported how Pres. Hoover was to open the 9 month long Washington Bicentennial at noon on Feb. 22 by addressing  a joint meeting of Congress and the country by radio, thus kicking off celebrations in every city and town.

            Maj. Niemeyer attended a dinner in Seattle that would be of interest to us. The article is as follows:

     Bremerton, Fort Lewis and Seattle  

       Chapters National Sojourners

               Honor Memory of

        General George Washington
        Hon. John F. Miller Gives Splendid Eulogy

        Commissioned officers of the Army, Navy, Marine Corps and Coast Guard, members of Sinclair Inlet Chapter No. 80, Bremerton, Fort Lewis Chapter No. 89 and Puget Sound Chapter No. 40, Seattle, met at the Gowman Hotel, Seattle, Wednesday evening to commemorate the 200TH anniversary of General George Washington – first Commander-In-Chief  of the nation’s armed forces and a brother Freemason.

                                          Admiral L.E. Gregory, USN,

                                                   Ret., 33rd Degree, member of

                                                  33, and President Puget Sound

                                                   Chapter #40, Nat’l Sojourners.

      Admiral L.E. Gregory, USN, Ret.., presided and Honorable John F. Miller, for many years 1ST District 
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Washington Still Lives in the Hearts of His Coun’tryiﬁen ——J

All America is celebrating the two hundrthh anniversary of George Washington’s birth this month.
Above is shown the new national Masonic memorial named in his honor; his birthplace, which was recently re-

stored; his tomb, built according to plans laid down in his will, and Gilbert Stuart’s famous portrait of the First
President.



Congressman, delivered a splendid address upon the life of the Father of our Country.

     Other speakers were Brig. Gen. Ernest D. Scott, Commanding Officer of Fort Lewis: Commander F.H. 

         __________________________________
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1932 MASONIC
EVENTS IN

VIRGINIA

The opening ceremony of a
series of Masonie celebrations
of the 200th anniversary of the
birth of* George Washington
will take place in the Masonic
Temple, Richmond, Va., o nthe
morning of February 11, at
a meetirg of the Grand Lodge
of Virginia. Masons from all
over the state will be present.
The exercises will consist of a
short musical program and
two addresses, one by Dr. A.
M. Showalter, Grand Master
of Masons in Virginia, who
will present the prineipal
speaker, Hon. Arthur R. Rob-
inson, 33rd Degree, U. S. Sena-
tor from Indiana, a member
of high rank in the Masonic
bodies of Indiana. ;

On the birthday of Wash-
ington, February 22, the pro-
gram will be continued at Al-
exandria,-Washington TLodge
No. 22, of which President
Washington was Charter Mas-
ter. At 9:30 in the morning
representatives of that lodge,
together with delegates from
Fredericksburg (Va.) Lodge
No. 4, Liberty Lodge, of Bev-
erly, Mass., Washington Lodge
of New York City, and William
I0. Eilking Lodge of Philadel-
phia, will meet and proceed to
Mount Vernon where wreaths
will be placed on the tomb of
Washington and brief exer-
cises held within the mauso-

‘eum. On the evening of the 22
the annual banquet of Alex-
andria-Washington Lodge will
take place and Dr. S. Nelson
Gray, Master; will preside,
The National Bicentennial
Commission hag officially des-
ignated the weck commencing
May 9, as National Masonio
week. Masonic organizations

all over the United States are

requested to hold celebrations
of the birthday of Washington
during that week. The event

‘of the greatest interest to the

nation, however, will occur in
Alexandria, Va. There, on May
12, the Washington Masonic
National Memorial Temple,
which was erected at a cost
of approximately $5,000,000,
will be dedicated. Prior to the
dedication a number of nation-
al Masonic meetings will be
held in Alexandria. Among
them are the meeting of the
Masonic Librarians’ Associa-
tion of the United States on
May 9; the meeting of the
Grand Secretaries of the Grand
Lodges on May 11. The Grand
Lodge of Missouri will hold a
special ecommunication in the
Nat’l Mem. Temple, on May 11.
An invitation will be extend-
ed to President Hoover to par-
ticipate in |the dedication of
the George Washington Ma-
sonic National Memorial Tem-
ple by a committee of members
of the Temple Association,
Iilaborate plans® are being
made by the committee in
charge of the dedication and if
is believed by leaders that the
parade will be of stupendous
magnitude, with 50,000 march-

ers. in line, requiring three
hours to pass a given point.
Included in this number will
be hundreds of bands and uni-
formed bodies. The chief mar-
shal of the parade will be Gen-
eral James A. Lejeune, former
Commander of Marines, now
superintendent of the Virginia
Military Institute at Lexing-
ton, Va. The Chief of Staff
will be Major Charles D. Bar-
rett, of Alexandria, now sta-
tioned at Quantico, Va. ;

A large platform will be
crected over  the entrance
steps  to the Temple, where
the dedication exercises will be
held. Bands from the Army
and Navy and Marine Corps
will be placed on each side and
in front, but below the huge
platform. Various estimates
have been made of the number
of persons cxpected here for
the dedication. Dr. Barrett,
chairman of the committee on.
arrangements, stated that they
may reach 250,000. Members
of the Masonic Order from all
over the United States will
come and many Masons from
Canada, Mexico, Cluba, South
America and Hurope have an-
nounced their intention to be
present. Special traing will be
provided and arrangements
are being made with railroad
companies to maintain Pull-
man accommodations for the
visitors in the Pontiac railway
yards nearby.

The exercises of the dedica-
tion will be under the divection
of the Grand Lodge of Virgin-
la with the incoming Grand
Master presiding.




Young, commanding U.S.S. Chelan, Coast Guard; 

Col. Harry V. Wurdeman; Lt. Col. A.N. Tasker. 

Dr. M.A. Matthews, Chaplain Corps, offered the invocation.

      ________________________________
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